
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Ryan C. Bagent                Kenneth E. Hall                         Donald L. Glover                 Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

February 27, 2012 @ 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Ryan Bagent, with 

all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. The following Eden Township personnel 

were also present; Trustee Ken Hall, Trustee Don Glover and Fiscal Officer Steve Little. A copy 

of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report and; fund, appropriation and revenue status reports 

were given all trustees. Trustee Glover moved to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Hall 

seconded the motion and all voted in favor. The minutes were filed for the permanent record. 

 

Public Participation:   There was none. 

 

Old Business:   It was reported we were still working on the accommodations for the Sheriff’s 

Sub-station.  Progress is being made but not as quickly as originally hoped.  The fire band radio 

is scheduled to be installed in the next week or so. We are still waiting on the Licking County 

Child Support Agency to advertise their desks and file cabinets on Gov Deals. The quality is 

good and the price should be reasonable. The keys are in the office to distribute to the Sheriff as 

soon as the room is ready. 

 

Trustee Glover reported that Keith Walrath had contacted him and asked that when the trash 

contract was re-negotiated we try to include a price for dumpsters too. 

 

 

New Business:  A safety concern has been raised at the Magers Property on Stradley Road. 

Someone has parked at least one vehicle in the right-of-way. The Fiscal Officer has been asked 

to send a public nuisance letter to the property owners asking for their cooperation in moving the 

vehicle. If the letter does not achieve the desired effect the next step will involve the Prosecutor’s 

Office. 

 

Newton Fire Department contacted the board and asked that Eden Township commit to 

purchasing a refrigerator for the station as they now are providing paid staff from 7:00 a.m. – 

7:00 p.m. at no addition increase in the contract. It was agreed unanimously to authorize up to 

$2500 from the fire fund for the fire department purchase in lieu of an increase in the contract. 

 

Road Report:  Road Maintenance Supervisor, Dan Baker reported it has been as good winter so 

far but the roads are starting to break up and asphalt grindings will be needed to repair them as 

that seemed to work well last year. The Trustees all agreed.  

 

 

Trustee Hall moved to pay the bills, Trustee Glover seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid. 

 

Trustee Glover made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 


